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Summer Term 2   Newsletter 6   6th June 2025 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Children 
 
BBC coming to Lyngford Park! (Probably!) 
On Friday 13th June, we are holding our Vocabulary Day. Information has been already sent on dojo from 
Mrs Loasby-Seal.  We are hoping the event will be as successful as last year when all children came in with 
a word on their top and dressed as the word too. Amazing!  
 
We understand BBC Points West may be filming our day, so we are asking for all to do our brilliant best once 
again! Some children may be interviewed by the reporter, and we will ensure we they produce a good News 
piece to give us further brilliant publicity!  
 
Sports Week 16th – 20th June 2024 
Our annual sports week returns for another year, and we invite you to join us and support your child on 
their allocated traditional athletics afternoon. Luxhay Close gate opens at 1.15pm and events will begin 
from 1.30pm for Key Stage 1 and 2 children. Nursery and Reception sport’s mornings will both take part on 
Monday and Tuesday 16th & 17th June respectively (Please see all the timings below). 
 
Also, please come and support / participate with your child/children during our School Games 
Day (non-competitive) on Friday 20th June starting at 9.30am running for the whole day. You 
are encouraged to bring a picnic to share with them during the lunchbreak.  
 
We will have a presentation at the end of the Key Stage 1 and 2 celebrating children’s participation. if any 
school records are broken, they will be announced on Friday afternoon. Parents can take their child home 
once they have returned to the classroom to pick up their belongings.  
 
Please be aware when entering the school for any of the events we are going to use the Key Stage 2 
playground entrance on Luxhay Close (if you can’t make the start of the events then please enter the 
school site as normal in the main entrance). We are looking forward to seeing you there and we are 
keeping our fingers crossed for good weather! 
 
Monday 16th June 
10:00 – 11:30am Reception 
1.15 – 3pm Years 1 and 2 
  
Tuesday 17th June 
10:30 – 11:30am Nursery (not recording times and distances) 
1.15 – 3pm Years 3 and 4 
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Wednesday 18th June 
1.15 – 3pm Years 5 and 6 
  
Friday 20th June 
9:30am – 2:30pm Whole School Year R – Year 6 
 
 
Trips & Visits – We need your support. 
We have several trips, excursions and visits coming up for many year groups. These are all excellent opportunities, 
and they can only happen if all the costs are covered. We are not in a financial position to subsidise any more than we 
are doing and rely on parents paying their part, or these have to be cancelled, and all children miss out. Thank you 
for your support. Payments for these trips and visits are on MCAS. 
 
 

Attendance – Important News about Penalty Fines 
 

Holidays will not be authorised in most cases, and we will request the LA issues 
Penalty Notices. £80 per child per parent if paid within 21 days. It increases to £160 if 

not paid within 21 days. 
 

The LA may also issue a Penalty Notice if 10 unauthorised 
absences over a 10-week period is breeched. 

 

Sadly, we do not get the fine money, it goes to Local Authority. 
 

 
Next week, it starts to warm up and next weekend is supposed to be hot! Please enjoy yourselves 
over the weekend and we look forward to doing this all over again next week. 
 
 
Nick Arnold 


